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204 - 205 Röbelen to Sander




Dear Mr. Sander,
Sta. Cruz, 9th February 1882

I received your letter dated 10th December and immediately sent you the required cable, but was unsure at first what I was supposed to cable you. For although I don’t have the stuartiana, I believe mine is better. Yesterday I received a cable from you with the word ‘Quantity’, which I cannot explain to myself other than meaning whether I had stuartiana in quantity. Well, I hope that you will receive my letter and dried flower 2 weeks ago in London. Captain Deare is here; first he was after laevigatum and now stuartiana. He has Boxall’s man, has probably been instructed by Boxall. Maybe Boxall will return. He will probably go after stuart.; and he could discover mine, since they come from the same locality, only in a different  mountain range. 

As you told me in your letter of the 10th December, I shall leave a letter with Lala with the necessary instructions. I can’t tell you the name of the shipping line yet, since the post from Singapore arrives two days after this one departs. Therefore in the next letter, and I hope that there will be no problems regarding departure. I am expecting to depart on the 23rd March, but if there is a more advantageous deal, I shall adjust. Captain Deare has a collection of approximately 3,900 amabilis in Manila, which were bought on his behalf by an English merchant. He’ll be back at the end of the month from his search for stuartiana; Boxall also spent only 4 weeks there and did not get more than 60 although he offered $20 per 100.

I’m sorry to have to close now, I had a fever all afternoon; having been free of it all this time, I had to catch it in the last few days.

Kind regards and looking forward to seeing you soon,

C. Röbelen

Translated by: Maren Talbot
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